
It won’t surprise you to learn we 
ended up canceling our annual 
fundraising dinner planned for May 5, 
but we didn’t want to miss the 
opportunity to tell you about the three 
wonderful surgeons who do so much to 
help our patients.  

What would you do if you weren’t 
able to work because of a hernia and 
you didn’t have health insurance? What 
if you had this incredible pain in your 

side and you found out you need your 
gall bladder removed? What if you need 
a colonoscopy, a biopsy, or a 
mastectomy? These three surgeons 
and their respective staffs make it 
possible for our patients to receive all of 
these services and more. Many of you 
probably know them and know how 
kind, caring, and professional they are. 
Without specialists like these partnering 
with us, we would only be helping 

people with their colds, infections and 
chronic conditions. They allow us to do 
so much more. 

If you run into any of these men or 
people from their office in the 
community, give them a big thank you 
and a socially-distanced virtual hug. 
They represent the best of what Jesus 
meant about loving your neighbor. They 
are Good Samaritans in every sense of 
the term. 

 Spring 2020 

 

The Good Samaritan Center 
 

“ A     H  E  A  L  I  N  G     P  L  A  C  E ” 

I wish I could remember who, but 
someone taught me a few years ago to 
always include in my prayers for any 
sort of suffering that God would, at a 
minimum, make whatever we are 
experiencing count.  

In mid-March, shortly after 
everything seemed to fall apart with 
COVID-19, a thought occurred to me. 
Our parents and grandparents didn’t 
become the Greatest Generation 
because of how they responded to the 
1920s. They became the Greatest 
Generation because of how they 
responded to the 1930s and 1940s. 
Now, it’s our time. 

As I write this column on March 30, 
I’ve already seen remarkable shifts in 
our society. Neighbors are not only 
meeting their neighbors, but they are 
offering to go to the store for them. 
People are contacting our clinic and 
other nonprofits for the first time and 
asking how they can help. Those that 
regularly attend church appreciate the 
ability to worship together on a Sunday 
morning more than ever, and some that 
do not normally attend wish they could. 
And churches are not only creatively 
delivering Sunday morning worship, but 
also reaching out to individual 
members in new ways.  

In an address about COVID-19 on 
March 27, Pope Francis noted, “In this 
storm, the façade of those stereotypes 
with which we camouflaged our egos, 
always worrying about our image, has 
fallen away, uncovering once more that 
blessed common belonging, of which 
we cannot be deprived: our belonging 
as brothers and sisters.”  

We have a long road ahead of us. 
We will have good days, and we will 
have setbacks. We will celebrate and 
we will mourn. We will be squeezed 
and pressured. But God can and, if 
allowed, will use that pressure to 
remove the dross of camouflage from 
our egos to bring us into a new type of 
relationship with him and our brothers 
and sisters. This is our time, friends. If 
we are going to experience this pain, 
Father, please make it count! 

Father, Make it Count 
By John Willome 

Providing a safe, Christ-centered environment that gives our patients quality, coordinated, and affordable health care. 

Our Wish List: 
 

   The Native Plant Society 
helps us to have the best 
landscaping and nicest doctor’s 
office in town. They gave us 
some new trees, but we could 
use a couple of things to help 
them survive: 

 $500 for dripline irrigation to 
the young trees  

 $300 for anti-deer protective 
caging for the young trees  

   Please call the Center to 
verify whether someone has 
already donated or contributed 
towards this item.   

    Thank you! 

Speaking of the Greatest Generation (see “Father, Make it 
Count” to the left), we had a very sweet dental patient recently. 
An elderly veteran in his 90s came to our clinic. While he had 
VA benefits for his regular medical, he doesn’t have dental 
coverage, and he was in considerable pain. He currently lives in 
a nursing home, and his daughter brought him to see us.  

Our dentist was telling me later about him and how sweet and 
appreciative he was. It was only at the end of her story that I 
realized I had met him and his daughter before. 

I was at my desk one afternoon and someone at the front desk 
told me a man needed a wheelchair to get into the building from 
his car. I found the daughter, and she told me that he really 
needed a new wheelchair anyway. We had recently had a very 
nice one donated, so I went to the attic and got it for her. Then 
we used it to bring her dad in for his appointment. When he was 
done, I wheeled him out and loaded the chair in the back for his 
daughter. She was so grateful to have found a place that could 
help her father both get out of pain and have a nice wheelchair. 

Thank you for helping us be here for this family and 
thousands more like them. I wish all of you could be here 
personally for moments like that. They are precious. 

2020 Good Samaritan Award Recipients 

Dr. Gregory Andreassian   Dr. Lance Love  Dr. Jay Stauffer 

    
 
 

A Samaritan’s Story 

We want to give a big thank you to following for still underwriting our canceled dinner! 
 

Estela Avery        Cindy and Bruce Busby     Joseph Financial Partners 
 
Additionally, Hill Country Titles and Bierschwale Rees Insurance chose to still sponsor the dinner as well! 



A Love Letter to our Volunteers! We Miss You! 

Joni Mitchell had a song from 1970 called “Big 
Yellow Taxi.” The key line from the song was, “Don’t it 
always seem to go that you don’t know what you’ve got 
till it’s gone?” Well, we would like to think that we have 
always known what we have in you, but sure has made 
us miss you! 

We have about 40 volunteers help us run our clinic 
every week and about 80 over the course of a month. 
However, due to the risks associated with COVID-19, 
nearly all of our volunteers have had to stay home out of 
an abundance of caution. Our volunteers work at the 
front desk, in the medication room, with the Medication 
Assistance Program, and help with behind the scenes 
office work. Plus there is the small army that comes 
each month to care for our landscaping.  

Some of our volunteers have been here since the 
Free Clinic Days in the 90s. One of our dentists, Dr. 
Heinrich, has been giving half a day a month from his 
practice to our clinic since this building opened in 2004. 
Some volunteers are new to us and have only been with 
us a few months, but all have become part of our little 
family.  
There is a huge blessing exchange that happens when a 

volunteer gives their time to help us. Of course, they are a huge blessing to us as they perform critical clinic functions. They bring energy, 
love, and a pure desire to get out and help their neighbors. Our hope is that each of them feels equally blessed by the opportunity to take a 
moment and have compassion, as the Good Samaritan did in Jesus’s parable. (Luke 10:33).  

When this is all over, we look forward to hugging on you and getting back to seeing patients at full steam. Until then, know that you are 
loved, you are appreciated and you are missed! 
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Doing Business in a COVID-19 World 
It is a privilege to be able to remain open for 

our patients, especially in these uncertain times. 
We couldn’t be here without the 1,000+ people 
who donate their time, treasure, and talent to us 
every year. You enable us to be here for our 
patients and support our medical community in 
good times and bad. Thank you! 

COVID-19 caused us to change some of our 
operating procedures to ensure we can continue 
seeing our neighbors in need, including new 
patients who qualify for our services. Our 
availability is especially important now that many 
of our friends and neighbors are struggling 
financially and otherwise. 

As someone who cares about the Center, we 
thought you would want to know how we are 
working as an integral part of Gillespie County’s 
response to this pandemic. 

Front Desk 

 All who enter are screened for 
fever, cough, and travel. 

 All disinfect hands and the 
lobby is wiped down every 30 
minutes. 

 Half of lobby chairs removed 
and remaining chairs spread 
out. 

 Installing glass at front desk. 

Medical Clinic 

 Weekly women’s clinic 
continues. 

 Acute appointments still 
scheduled. All non-urgent 
appointments with doctor 
delayed. 

 Medication refills and 
Medication Assistance 
Program remain unchanged. 

Dental Clinic 

 Acute appointments still 
scheduled. All non-urgent 
appointments delayed. 

Community Health Worker 

 One-on-one appointments 
with uncontrolled diabetics 
continue.  

 All public health classes and 
home visits delayed. 

Other 

 Monthly food truck continues, 
but moved to First Baptist for 
drive through distribution. 

 Volunteers over 65 with 
underlying health conditions 
prohibited indefinitely. 

 2020 fundraising dinner 
canceled. 

 Clinic hours changed to 9-3. 



Holly & Don Allen 
Laurie & GregoryAndreassian 
Anonymous 
Lila & Kelly Anspach 
Mr. & Mrs. C.A. Armbrust 
Carmen & Forrest Armstrong 
Arrowhead Bank 
Carol Ashcraft 
Paul Auten 
Estela Avery 
Ruth & Chris Avery 
Lauren Bailey 
Sandra & Joseph Bakke 
Roxie & Dale Ball 
Marsha & Jerry Bane 
Gary Barborak 
Ginger & Mike Barr 
Sally & Robert Barrow 
Carolyn & William Bartusek 
Betty & Donald Bauer 
Karen & Monroe Behrends 
Rose Marie Behrends 
Cindy & Marc Bennett 
Millie & William Bennett 
Peggy & John Benson 
Sue & Leonard Bentch 
Christina Berger 
Elaine & Troy Bernhard 
Michael Bielfeldt 
Margaret Bierschwale 
Doris & Ronald Bigoness 
Helen & Francis Birck 
Elizabeth & Al Bispo 
Annie & Mike Blakely 
Linda Blalock 
Karen & Ray Bluhm 
Carl Blythe 
Earlene & Ronald Bode 
Robert Bourquein 
Jeff Bouwman 
Jane & H. Richard Bowersox 
Natalie Bowman 
Beth & Linn Brady 
Lois Branco 
Robert Brandes 
Nardine Brandon 
Rebecca Brickner 
Christina Brown 
Debra & Randy Bruno 
Florine Bruns 
Ann & Mike Brunsvold 
Mary Bryant-Spelta 
Betty & Allan Buchmeier 
Carolyn & Earl Bullock 
Catherine & Thomas Burke 
Cindy & Bruce Busby 
Lois Bush & Randy Busch 
Stephen Butler 
Raul Butland 
Ann & Matthew Cahill 
Taffy & Curtis Cameron 
Rene & Roger Cameron 
Kari & Craig Campbell 
Susan & Errol Candy 
Janet & Thomas Canfield 
Patricia & David Canfield 
Maxine Cannon 
Canyon Creek Foundation 

Mary & Finis Carleton 
Jerry Carlman 
Jill & Ken Carr 
Charlotte & L.D. Casey 
Jennifer Cawley 
Cynthia & Walter Chase 
Duane Chisolm & Arleta Pike 

 
City Cleaners 
Teresa & Jack Clem 
Clint Coles 
Vicki Collins 
Nancy Cook 
Barbara & Bob Cooley 
Caroline & Dan Cornett 
Karen & Mark Cornett 
Pam & Marston Cotten 
Cotton Gin, Ltd. 
Jeany Coughran 
Therese Courtney 
Paul Cozza 
Mickey & Milton Crenwelge 
Nathan Crenwelge 
April Crowder & John Foster 
Cathy & Don Carruth 
Jan & Arnold Cuellar 
Shaun & James Culp 
Dorothy Cunningham 
Josee & Edwardo Cvercko 
Erin Daab 
Kay Daigle 
Marvin Daniel 
Nancy & Donald Davison 
Karen Davies 
Elizabeth Davis 
Jerry Davis 
Joanne & Bill Davis 
Michael D’Eath 
Karen & Tom Delavan 
Jessica & Mark DeLeon 
Martha & Joe Detterman 
Donald Dierkes 
Dietel & Son Printing 
Rita & Rene Dionne 
Elke & Kurt Ditges 
Robbyn & Don Dodd 
Cindy & Steven Dodson 
Sandra & John Doudna 
Clif Drummond 
Janice & Lee Dunsirn 
Kim & Thom Dyches 
Martha & Clarence Dykstra 
Gail Eager 
Edward Earp 
Cindy Eberle 
Maureen & Martin Eckert 
Claudia & Frede Edgerton 
Joy Edwards 
Arnold Ellebracht 
Geneva & James Ellis 
Jayne & Patrick Elliott 
Geneva & James Ellis 
Cynthia Engel 
Marilyn & Kermit Ernst 
Diane & James Esquell 
Sandra & Roger Esterling 
Patricia Evans 
Evergreen Electrical Contracting 
Teri & David Ewing 
Sandra & Ron Fagan 
M.A. Faubion 

Linda & Bob Feldman 
Rikki Ferrell 
Nancy & Kent Fields 
First Capital Bank of Texas 
Roma Nelle & John Fitzgerald 
Elinor & John Floyd 
Sue & Lloyd Flynt 
Betty Ford 
Der Fotoklub of Fredericksburg 
Juanice Frank 
Roxanne & Lester Frantzen 
Fredericksburg Eye Associates 
Fredericksburg Tea Party 
Charlotte & Bill Freeborn 
Jake Freeborn 
Wendy & Carl Frisina 
Melanie & Joseph Fuller 
Marcella & Timothy Fults 
Sherry & Bruce Gaible 
Cecily & Ray Gallagher 
Sandra & David Gasmire 
Rebecca & Mark Gassaway 
Helen Gazewood 
Lynda Geron 
Sandra Gilliland 
Tami & Brian Given 
Audrey & Kermit Gold 
Diane Gold 
Nancy & William Goldcamp 
Jane & Bruce Good 
Cayenne & John Goodman 
James Goodman 
Jolene & Bill Gordon 
Gail & Patrick Gribbin 
Nancy & Fred Grimes 
Erline Grona 
Carolyn Gross 
Pam & Mike Grossman 
Frederick Grote 
Helen Habecker 
Michael Haby 
Deeny & Ros Haertlein 
Florence Haertlein 
Silke & Mike Hagee 
Kristin & Greg Hagelstein 
Brenda & Joey Hall 
Margaret Halliford 
Kelly & Mark Hallman 
Glenda & Jim Hambright 
Carole & James Harrington 
John Harrison 
Glenda & Jim Harris 
Diana & Terry Harrison 
Kathryn Harrison  
Leslie Hart 
Margaret & Ken Hartwein 
Tabak Haus 
Kathy & Johnnie Hawkins 
Joe Hawn 
Linda & Greg Hayes 
Terry & Fred Hays 
Don Hazelette 
Norma & Walter Heard 
HEB—Fredericksburg 
Jesse Hellums 
David Hendricks 
Nan & Harvey Hengst 
Darlene & Larry Henke 
Beverly Hernandez 
Kathi & Glenn Herzog 
Jackie & Jim Heupel 
Mary Hickok 

Marsha & Prentis Hildreth 
Carolyn & Bert Hill 
Hill Country Pest Control 
Pam Traver Hillburn 
Jacqueline Himes 
Nancy & Gregory Hocevar 
Janie & Mike Hodges 
Dabs & John Hollimon 
Bennie & Jerry Holt 
Ruthann & Jeryl Hoover 
Bonnibel & Randall Houston 
Betty & Owen Houston 
Julies & Walter Hryszko 
Frances & Wilbert Huebner 
Rose & Robert Huff 
Donna Hugly 
Linda Humphrey 
Barbara & Royce Hunter 
Kitty & Robert Hunter 
Judy & John Hutcherson 
Trudy & Tom Hutton 
Alice & Larry Irvin 
Nancy & Mell Jackson 
James Avery Artisan Jewelry 
Charlene James 
Carly Jenkins 
Ruby Jenschke 
Susan & Billy Johnson 
Stacy & David Johnson 
R. Travis Jones 
Connie Jordan 
Joseph Financial Partners 
Lorraine Joyce 
Darlyn Jung 
Diann & Ronnie Jung 
Ann & Brian Junker 
Susan & Joel Junker 
Gregory Kaderli 
Gregory Kagay 
Mervil Kaiser 
Steven Karam 
Vernon Kasch 
Isabel & Jerry Keesee 
Jayne & Jack Kendall 
Lorri & Jack Kendrick 
Rosalee Kent 
Jane Kessler 
Patti & Clark Kibler 
Tami & Cam King 
William King 
Kaye & Zach Kirkland 
Marian Klein 
Jeanette & Herbert Kluck 
Jeanette & Norman Koger 
Darlene & Daniel Kordzik 
Gwendolyn & Kenneth Kordzik 
Kenneth Kordzik 
Lauren & Matt Kordzik 
Zala & Charles Koym 
Jo Ann Krauskopf 
Mary & William Krebs 
Nicole & Steve Kroeger 
Elsie & Robert Kuykendall 
Juana Beth Land 
Judy & Bill Lange 
Kitty & Rich Lange 
Linda & Jimmie Langerhans 
Donna & Robert Lapidus 
Karla & Michael Lawson 
Margaret & Mike Leary 
Judy & Jackson Leddy 

(Continued on page 4) 

The following is a listing of donors 
for gifts received September 1, 

2019, through February 29, 2020. 
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GENERAL DONATIONS  
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Jack Lee 
Linda & Bob Lee 
Lori & Jeff Lehman 
Dovie Lehr 
Dorothy Leslie 
Jane Lewis 
Pamela & Gary Liddell 
Patricia Little 
Jill & Jack Locy 
Mollye Long 
Patricia & James Long 
Lost Draw Cellars 
Irene & A.J. Loth 
Barbara & Paul Loyd 
Brian Luckenbach 
David Luckenbach 
Vickie & Carl Luckenbach 
Laura Lundeen 
Kathy & Gene Lux 
Susan & Michael Mahoney 
Sherri & Brent Major 
Marcia Manhart 
Nola & Wayne Marcy 
Felice & Jason Marek 
Dorothy Marr 
Brenda & Conrad Matysiak 
Julia Mays 
Myrtle & Victor Mazinke 
Randye & Steve McAnally 
Wilma McAndrew 
Berlee & DG McCoury 
Doris & Art McCrea 
Debbi & Mike McCurdy 
Jamie & Mart McMillan 
Rhonda & Mark McPhail 
Gladys Mealer 
Betty Mellen 
Rosemary Merdian 
Robin & Ted Merritt 
Methodist Healthcare Ministries 
Becky & Ken Miles 
Linda & Gary Miller 
Myriam & David Miller 
Pat & Ward Miller 
Teresa Miller 
John Millinowicz 
Erin & David Mills 
Frank Mills 
Elena Montalvo & Rodolfo 

Carrera 
Julie Montgomery 
Cheryl & Carl Moore 
Stephen Morris 
Kristen Moss 
Dorothy Mueller 
Amelia Munoz 
John Muraglia 
Louise & Brian Murphy 
Florence & John Murray 
Kelly & Tom Musselman 
Mary & Eric Mustard 
Mustard Design 
Mary Nall & Holly Allen 
Jana & Steve Neale 

Neffendorf & Knopp, P.C. 
Jenny & Gary Neffendorf 
Kaye & Ronald Nelson 
Kathy & Chalres Nemec 
Linda Nevels 
Donald Ninke 
Betsy Nogueira 
Karen & Dwight Oestreich 
Madeleine Oestreich 
Dan O’Loughlin 

(Continued from page 3) 

GENERAL DONATIONS Continued 
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Russell Allen 
 Marilyn & Rocky Tanner 
Voy Althaus 
 Danny Richardson 
 Harriet Wischkaemper 
Margret Avenell 
 Shirley & Robert Lake 
Alice Axberg 
 Jeanne Axberg 
Betty Behrend 
 Rhonda & Vaughn Usener 
Charlie Bentley 
 Jo Ann & Randy Betts 
Laverne Boos 
 Linda & Vernon Treibs 
Joe Boyd 
 Susan Olson 
Mary Jo Brooker 
 Marjorie Cardwell 
 Rhonda & Vaughn Usener 
Elsie & Kermit Burrer 
 Ruby Koennecke 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
 Shirley & Stanley Meier 
 Stanley Sauer 
 Linda & Don Urbanec 
 Rhonda & Vaughn Usener 
Paul Castillo 
 Richard Castillo 
Dan Chase 
 Annette & Kermit Sultemeier 
Margaret Decker 
 Richard Decker 
Bill Dempsey IV 
 Bonnie Bondurant 
Ursula Devine 
 Rhonda & Vaughn Usener 

 Dede Dunn 
Jane Elwood 
 Paulette Moser 
 Della Potucek 
Gilbert Esensee 

Sharon Hodges & Stephen 
Funke 

Herbert Feller 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Kathy Filter 
 Elizabeth Wunderlich 
Gerald Frantzen 
 Arvella & Jim Bauman 
Joe Frantzen 
 Carol & Robbie Reeh 
 Dorcella & Al Sunday 
Roger Gasteiger 
 Elizabeth & Don Weeks 
Ron Gillet 
 Peggy & Jim Cady 
 Rhonda & Vaughn Usener 
Margot Greene 
 Nancy Taylor 

Ralph Greenlee, Sr. 
 Chica Greenlee 
 Ralph Greenlee, Jr. &  
  Stirling Greenlee 
Evelyn Haese 
 Dorcella & Al Sunday 
Lisa Hall 
 Sheri Hall 
Vic Hall 
 Sheri Hall 
Jodi Hannemann 
 Cindy Cortez 
 Mary & Preston Wilson 
Charles Heidenreich 
 Winifred Heidenreich 
Patsy Hejl 
 James Hejl 
Sharon Holmes 
 Susie & John Bernard 
 Peggy & Ken Hartwein 
 Rhonda & Vaughan Usener 
Agnes Houy 
 Leola & Dana Overdorf 
 Peggy & Charles Schmidt 
 Rhonda & Vaughn Usener 
 Roberta & Rubin Wehmeyer 
Melissa Hughes 
 Susie Thompson 
Melvin Itz 
 Ruth Kott 
Thomas Jenschke 
 Madeline & Joe Sagebiel 
Elaine Johnston 
 Marjorie Garretson 
Nancy Karlson 
 Bonnie Bondurant 
Margaret King 
 Rhonda & Vaughn Usener 
Betty Klein 
 Vernice Visser 
Carolyn & David Knopp 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Evelyn Kordzik 
 Ruth Kott 
Ernest Kott 
 Rhonda & Vaughn Usener 
Shirley Kott 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Charles Krieger 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Frances Kruger 
  
Robert Langehennig 
 Frances Langehennig 
Sostenes Ledezma 
 Lydia & Ricardo Castillo 
Fredericks Lochte 
 Ruth Kott 
Bill Lynn 
 Margaret Bierschwale 
Julie Martin 
 Ann Worley 

Joe Matlock 
 Lois Bush 
Buddy Mayo 
 Beverly & Bill Counts 
Jack Miller 
 Rita Henke  
David Moore 
 Margaret Bierschwale 
Sam Morin, Sr. 
 Sam Morin Family 
Maxleen Newman 
 Sherri & Samuel Newman 
T.J. Oehler 
 Margaret Bierschwale 
 Roberta & Rubin Wehmeyer 
Diane Ohlenburg 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
 Dorothy & Paul Panaceck 
 Kathy & Calvin Yarbrough 
LaVerne Oppermann 
 Patricia & Herb Nebgen 
Wayne Osbon 
 Moneca Osbon 
Gertrude Ottmers 
 Marjorie Cardwell 
Louise Ottmers 
 Margaret Bierschwale 
Nick Patton 
 Claudia & Frede Edgerton 
Noel Permenter, Sr. 
 Mary & David Wiemers 
Terry & Bob Petersen 
 Robert Petersen 
Neil Pruitt 
 Kelly & Mark Hallman 
 Dorothy & Paul Panaceck 
 Family of Neil Pruitt 
 Barb Scherer 
Daniel Ragland 
 Mary & Preston Wilson 
Myrtle Ragland 
 Jeanne Dietrich 
Elsa Rees 
 Felice Howard 
Elias Rode 
 Dorothy Rode 
Teresa Rogers 
 Jo Ann & Lyle Spaeth 
Jerry Salinas 
 Kathy & Calvin Yarbrough 
Opal Schnelle 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Marilyn Schucharot 
 Alice Klein 
Milo Schult 
 Rhonda & Vaugh Usener 
Clara & Bill Scott 
 Margaret & Robert Scott 
Carol & Ronald Shafer 
 Keith Shafer 
Delbert Smith 
 Raymond Smith 

Horace Smith 
 Raymond Smith 
Joseph Smith, Jr. 
 Rhonda & Vaughn Usener 
Clarence Stahl 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Richard Stehling 
 Sue & Mike Sagebiel 
Edward Stein 
 Susan & Carroll Bryla 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
 Peggy & Charles Schmidt 
Bogner Stubbs 
 Claudia & Frede Edgerton 
Melburn Suenram 
 Pam & Mike Suenram 
 Rose Suenram 
Robert Synek 
 Judith Synek 
Billy Teague 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
 Edyth O’Neill 
 Karl Ransleben 
Paul Thomas 
 Richard Castillo 
Mary Ann Tiler 
 Marlene Emerson 
Richard Troxell 
 Taffy & Curtis Cameron 
 Margaret Hawn 
 Dorcella & Al Sunday 
 Mary & Preston Wilson 
Rhett Urban 
 Jaydean & Paul Urban 
Paula Weber 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Cyril Weich 
 Gail Weich 
Carlos Weigand 
 Madeline & Joe Sagebiel 
Jimmy Lee Wendel 
 Rhonda & Vaughn Usener 
Gordon Willey 
 Claudia & Frede Edgerton 
Charles Wilson 
 Patricia Wilson 
Kathryn Wilson 
 Alice Niemeier 
Teresa Winfield 
 Virginia Greenway 
Calvin Wissemann 
 Rhonda & Vaughn Usener 
Olivia Wissemann 
 Brenda & Ronald Miiller 
 Rhonda & Vaughn Usener 
Robert Womble 
 Marcie & Harvey Klein 

IN MEMORIAM  

Every donation is precious to us, and we do our best to make certain every one is correctly listed.  
Please let us know if you see an error or if you think we’ve made an omission.  Thank you. 
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Bethany Lutheran Foundation  

 of Fredericksburg, TX 

Faith Baptist Church 

First Baptist Church 

 

Fredericksburg United Methodist 

   Church 

Greater Life Christian Center 

Hilda United Methodist Women 

Hill Country Church 

Holy Ghost Lutheran Church 

Memorial Presbyterian Church 

Resurrection Lutheran Church 

St. Barnabas Men’s Bible Study 

St. Paul Lutheran Church 

St. Rose Society of St. Frances 

 Xavier Catholic Church 

St. Vincent de Paul Society 

Trinity Lutheran Church 

Zion Lutheran Church 

CHURCH DONATIONS 

Lucy Ann & Jack Arnold 

 Crystal & Jim Fox 

Peggy & John Benson 

 Amy & Brad Collette 

 Lisa & Scott Smith 

Jerry Beverly 

 Rebecca & Joseph Painter 

Callen Family 

 Marcia & David Lyngaas 

B. Jacques Castro 

 Janette Castro 

Amy & Brad Collette 

 Peggy & John Benson 

 Lisa & Scott Smith 

Mr. & Mrs. Bill Conger 

 Camey Stewart 

Anna Cuercko 

 Molly & Bobby Sagebiel 

Karen Davies 

 Bea & Sam Aldrich 

Catherine Davis 

 Fannie Watson 

Clif Drummond 

 Tonya & Mark Warren 

Claudia & Frede Edgerton 

 Carla Mathews 

Karen & Bob Edwards 

 Bari & Greg Johnson 

Jennifer & Bryan Faulkner and 

Family 

 Nina & Ronald Deskin 

Fredericksburg Eye Associates 

 Suzanne & John Shore 

Good Samaritan Center Staff 

 Bernie & Jack Swanzy 

 GSC Board of Directors 

 Bernie & Jack Swanzy 

Margarita Greathouse 

 Cheri & Bill Snyder 

Spark Gregory 

 Catherine Davis 

John Guidoni 

 Knights of Columbus 

Phyllis & Crawford Guthrie 

 Camey Stewart 

Zuliema Hernandez 

 Catherine Davis 

Tina & Will Houston 

 Camey Stewart 

Billy Johnson 

 State Farm Companies Fdn. 

Louise & Carl Johnson 

 Bari & Greg Johnson 

Sharon Joseph 

 Jenny & Victor Jones 

Linda Kemp 

 Phyllis & Crawford Guthrie 

 Camey Stewart 

Lorri Kendrick 

 Julia & Emmerson Daily 

 Claudia & Frede Edgerton 

Brenda Klein 

 Phyllis & Crawford Guthrie 

 Camey Stewart 

Dottie Leslie 

 Joseph Financial Partners 

Beth & Brance Lewis 

 Camey Stewart 

 

Patricia Morales 

 Cindy Heifner 

Amelia Munoz 

 Catherine Davis 

Kelly Musselman 

 Timothy Koock 

Donna Oglesby 

 Jo Johns 

 Martha Walton 

Donna & Tom Pazera 

 Robert Fletcher 

Acute Rehab, Peterson Health 

 Susan & Frosty Rees 

Vickie Roan 

 Camey Stewart 

Susan & Steve Roets 

 Barbara & Robert Banks 

Billie Rowell 

 Richard Rowell 

John Rowell 

 Catherine Eben 

Bobby Sagebiel 

 Knights of Columbus 

Betty Sears 

 Joan Sears 

Lisa & Scott Smith 

 Peggy & John Benson 

Peggy Smith 

 Raymond Smith 

Rosabel Smith 

 Raymond Smith 

Cheri & Bill Snyder 

 Gwynne Juett 

Molly & Roger Spencer 

 Judy & Cordon Chapin 

Dian Stai 

 Terri Mund 

Camey Stewart 

 Phyllis & Crawford Guthrie 

 Camey Stewart 

 Camey Stewart 

Saralyn Stewart 

 Camey Stewart 

 Phyllis & Crawford Guthrie 

Judith Synek 

 Ann Collins 

 Bonnie & Robert Hingson 

Matthew Vorhees 

 Knights of Columbus 

Will Weinheimer 

 Knights of Columbus 

Carrie & Tillman Welch 

 Evelyn Ibbotson 

 Mary & Ralph Studer 

Tom Whetstone 

 Pat & Bill Peril 

Alice White 

 Robin Smith 

Nancy Williams 

 Phyllis & Crawford Guthrie 

 Camey Stewart 

John Willome 

 DG & Berlee McCoury 

 Kelly & Steve Sosland 

Suzanne Wood 

 Ruth & Gary Mayer 

  

HONORARIUMS 

Riparian Research Corporation made a holiday donation  
in honor of their tenants and staffs: 

Perry Feller Building 
 Leigh Anne Bains, MD 
 Tracy Byerly, MD 
 Pamela Cantu, MD 
 Julian Falla, MD 
 Christopher Fincke, MD 
 Kathleen Fryburger, PA 

 Kevin Gallagher, MD 
 Noah Greene, MD 
 Felice Howard, MD 
 Bryce Karulak, MD 
 Michael Melucci, MD 
 Ralph Menard, MD 
 Shelly Nagle, DDS 

Kelly Seals, ACNP-BC 
Jennifer Sheldon, FNP-C 
Michael Speck, MD 
Rich Terry 
Nancy Thompson, MD 
Rebecca Turbeville, MD 
Ray Walton, DDS 

Windcrest Medical Office Bldg. 
 Michael Abel , MD 
 Gregory Andreassian, MD 
 Andrew Boswer, MD 
 Mark DeLeon, MD 
 Dure Fernandez, MD 
 Joseph Vinas, MD 
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Michael Abel, MD 
Shari Addington, MD 
Jacklyn Alaquinez, OD 
Sherry Alexander, PA 
Monica Allison, OD 
Heather Anderegg, OD 
Gregory Andreassian, MD 
Leigh Anne Bains, MD 
Clint Beicker, MD 
Erika Benfield, RN, MSN, FNP 
Brandon Blaker 
Shelly Blaker 
Matthew Bonser, CRNA 
Andrew Bowser, MD 
Michael Braden, MD 
Emily Bratton, MD 
Andrea Bray, MD 
Brillen Optical 
Tracy Byerly, MD 
Michael Campbell, MD 
David Cantu, MD 
Michelle Cantu, MD 
Pamela Cantu, MD 
Christi Carter, MD 
Nancy Alvarez Chedzoy, MD 
Moises Chica, MD 
Garrick Childer, CRNA 
Cynthia Clegg, MD 
Timothy Cleland, MD 
Charles Cohn, MD 
Mark Cornell, CRNA 
Karen Cornett, MD 
Alice Cox, MD 

James Crawford, PA 
Kristina Crawford, PA-C 
Carrie Culpepper, NP 
Marshall Cunningham, MD 
Rebecca Daley, DO 
Mark DeLeon, MD 
Jennifer Dulaney, MD 
Richard Dulaney, MD 
Mark Eden, MD 
Jayne Elliott 
Dustin Embry 
Emily Evans, FNP-C 
Michael Falk, CRNA 
Julian Falla, MD 
Dure Fernandez, MD 
Christopher Fincke, MD 
William Flynn, MD 
Paola Forero, MD 
William Freeborn, MD 
Claudia Ubinas Frias, MD 
Kathy Fryburger, PA-C 
Kevin Gallagher, DO 
Manual Garcia, MD 
Bertha Gaytan, MD 
Melissa George, MD 
John Ghidoni, MD 
Gillespie Emergency Med. Assoc. 
Noah Greene, MD 
David Greenwell, MD 
Yvonne Haug, MD 
Karen Henson, OD 
Matthew Hoermann, MD 
Steve Hoerster, MD 

Jeff Holt, MD 
Sarah Holy, MD 
Felice Howard, MD 
Jovawna Hubbard, MD 
Kim Ip, OD 
Michael Johnson, MD 
Michael Jones, MD 
Bryce Karulak, DPM 
Edward Keuer, MD 
Maggie Klein, PA-C 
Sharon Klump, DO 
Rad Kothmann, MD 
Lis Kott, FNP-C 
Steve Kroeger, OD 
Gary Lane, MD 
James Lehman, MD 
Lance Love, MD 
Adrian Maese, CRNA 
Michael Majors, MD 
Philip Maple, MD 
Jennifer Mayben, MD 
Connor McNabb, DO 
Cal Mein, MD 
Michael Melucci, MD 
Ralph Menard, MD 
Roger Moblad, DPM 
Thomas Oei, MD 
Christa O’Leary, DO 
Hans Oosterbaan, OD 
James Partin, MD 
Pathology Reference Lab 
Jason Peet, MD 
Alison Peterson, CRNA 

Paul Phillips, MD 
Anne Pluenneke, MD 
Jayne Pope, CEO HCM 
John Ramsay, MD 
Suzanne Ellison Ramsay, MD 
Nancy Rickerhauser, MD 
Eric Ritter, CRNA 
Javier Roman-Gonzalez, MD 
Charles Romanick, MD 
Leslie Rowe, DPM 
Kelly Seals, ACNP-BC 
Jennifer Shelden, NP-C 
John Shore, MD 
E. Quinton Solomon, DPM 
South Texas Radiology Group 
Michael Speck, MD 
Kristi Stafford, MD 
Jay Stauffer, MD 
Ronald Stotz, MD 
Mark Tholen, OD 
Nancy Thompson, MD 
Gladdis Thomas, OD 
Rebecca Turbeville, MD 
Leo Tynan, III, MD 
Joe Vinas, MD 
Michael Walker, MD 
John Weaver, MD 
Jeffrey Whitehill, MD 
Theresa Wiginton, MD 
Mark Wright, CRNA 
Susan Wynne, MD 

Dr. Anne Pluenneke & Dr. Charles Cohn of Fredericksburg Eye Associates and  
Dr. Lance Love & his wife, LeeAnn,  

made a donation in honor of the following doctors and medical professionals. 

Yes, I want to help! 
You are welcome to help us in any way that you feel led to be involved. 70% of our budget comes from private donations, so those are 
vitally important to us. But we need volunteers and “Wish List Items” too. We appreciate any way you want to be involved. 
 

Name:                                             

Address:                                                

City/ST/Zip:                                               

Phone:                                                          

Email:                                                 

□   Check Enclosed  □   Credit Card  

_______________________________ Exp Date____/____ CVV_____ 

Memorials/Honorariums (please circle one): 

Name of honoree:                                             

Person(s) to be notified:                            

Address:                                           

City/State/Zip:                                    

GSC is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization. Your donation is tax 
deductible within the limits of current IRS tax codes.  

 

The Good Samaritan Center 
140 Industrial Loop, Ste 100 
Fredericksburg, TX 78624 

Phone: 830.990.8651  
Fax: 830.990.0852 

www.goodsamfbg.org 

John Willome, Executive Director 
jwillome@goodsamfbg.org 

□ Monthly commitment (amount $                ) 

□ One-time donation (amount $              ) 

□ Memoriam/Honorarium (see below) 

□ Support for canceled dinner (amount $    ) 

□ Wish List (see cover for list) 

□ Volunteer (type of activity                                     ) 

□ Please make my gift anonymous 

Thank you! 



 

 

The Good Samaritan Center 

140 Industrial Loop,  Ste 100 

Fredericksburg, TX 78624 

Voice: 830.990.8651     Fax: 830.990.0852 

Executive Director: 
John Willome  

 

Medical Director: 
Rachel Myers, M.D. 

 

Board of Directors: 
Jill Carr, R.N. 
James Heupel 
Rev. Ann Hoch 
Ruthann Hoover, R.N. 
Sharon Joseph 
Rad Kothmann, M.D.  
Philip Maple, M.D. 
Brenna Nance, M.D. 
Jim Overman 
Kendra Pesek 
Cynthia Scroggins 
Marcus Vidrine 
John Youngblood, M.D. 
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Return Service Requested 

“Which of these three do you think was a neighbor to the man…?” Luke 10:36a 

Meet Our Past and Present Queen of the Database 

See Front Page for an 
important notice 

regarding our 2020 
Fundraising Dinner 

  

“When you retire, it’s important to find 
something meaningful to do, something 
that contributes to the good of society.” 

    Joanne Davis 
    Data-entry Volunteer 


